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Hello,
Please pass our quarterly report along to your Select Boards.
Mike

Quarterly Report to Towns  - 2021-2022 Q1

The first quarter of 2021-2022 continued to see us busy with COVID-related activities. To date, we have administered 
more than 4,800 vaccines and assisted more than 3,000 people in getting tested for COVID. Our testing and vaccination 
calendar is full through the end of 2021.

In September we signed a nine-month contract with the towns of Hinesburg and St. George to provide ambulance 
service to their towns. We are lending this short-term assistance as the Hinesburg Fire Department awaits its new 
ambulance in 2022. Our crews are excited to get some additional calls and to work in a new area. This will add about 
one extra call per day.

In August we were awarded the American Heart Association’s Mission Lifeline Silver Award. This was for our excellence 
in cardiovascular care in 2020. Some of the metrics include prompt acquisition of an EKG and rapid transport to a 
cardiovascular care center (UVM).

Call volume continues to be above average. In August we set records with 81 calls and 51 transports. Even without the 
additional call volume from Hinesburg and St. George, we expect 2021 to be our busiest year yet.

We’ve begun the year in a strong financial position. The additional income from testing, vaccinating, and our short-term 
contract with Hinesburg and St. George will allow us to move forward on some capital projects.

You can find all of our town documents in one location including our most recent Form 990 and last quarter’s financial 
statements.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions about our operations.

Sincerely,
Michael Chiarella - Director of Operations
Miles Lamberson - President

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1n10J2kE2mNkUTMa6REu-OzobxnO9RXpPOwDQoOzqtQU/edit?usp=sharing

